
News story: Westminster incident

For latest updates on the incident that took place in Westminster on 22 March
you can read more on the Metropolitan Police website.

Twitter updates
You can follow @Terrorism Police UK and @MetPoliceUK for Twitter updates on
the incident.

Useful advice on staying safe
Useful advice for:

businesses to help inform preparation and response plans to terrorist
incidents

the private sector to enhance their security at times of raised threat
levels.

Find out more about the Action Counters Terrorism campaign.

If you see anything that causes you concern or raises your
suspicions do not hesitate to call the Police on 0800 789 321 or
in an emergency 999.

Faced with ‘clear science, real
threats’ countries must remain
committed to Paris climate deal – UN

23 March 2017 – Climate change is an unprecedented and growing threat to
peace, prosperity and development and addressing it presents an economic
opportunity for Governments and business, senior United Nations officials
said today.

“We are dealing with scientific facts, not politics. And the facts are clear.
Climate change is a direct threat in itself, and a multiplier of many other
threats,” UN Secretary-General António Guterres told a General Assembly High-
Level action event aimed at invigorating political momentum on climate
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change, highlighting its deep links to the UN 2030 Agenda on Sustainable
Development.

Mr. Guterres said his messages to the meeting are simple.

“First, climate change is an unprecedented and growing threat – to peace and
prosperity and the same in relation to the Sustainable Development Goals
(SDGs). Second, addressing climate change is a massive opportunity that we
cannot afford to miss,” he said.

The Paris Agreement on climate change adopted in December 2015 is unique in
its universality, with every single government having signed it. The pact
entered force in less than a year. To date more than 130 Parties have
ratified it, and the numbers are growing monthly.

The countries that supported the Paris Agreement are the same that adopted
the 2030 Agenda – they comprise all UN Member States.

The reason for this consensus is clear: all nations recognize that
implementing the 2030 Agenda goes hand-in-glove with limiting global
temperature rise and increasing climate resilience.

Secretary-General António Guterres addresses a General Assembly High-Level
action event aimed at invigorating political momentum on climate change,
highlighting its deep links to the UN 2030 Agenda on Sustainable Development.
UN Photo/Rick Bajornas

Mr. Guterres said that last year was once again the hottest on record. Sea
ice is at a historic low and sea levels at a historic high. These trends are
indisputable, he stressed, explaining that consequences of climate change
include food insecurity, water scarcity, poverty and displacement.

Tackling climate change is a tremendous opportunity for Governments and
business as there is no trade-off between a healthy environment and a healthy
economy.

“We can have both. Green business is good business,” he said.

Climate action is a necessity and can advance the attainment of sustainable
development goals.

“How we go about it can be the subject of scientific and political debate.
But there is no question that we must act, urgently and decisively, now,” Mr.
Guterres said. “And it remains the only viable way to safeguard peace,
prosperity and a sustainable future.”

Also addressing the event, were Peter Thomson, President of the General
Assembly, and Patricia Espinosa, Executive Secretary of the UN Framework
Convention on Climate Change.



Still possible to bend curve on climate change trajectories

Mr. Thomson said that he had recently met with Petteri Taalas, the Secretary-
General of the UN World Meteorological Organization (WMO), who confirmed that
the world is currently on track towards a 3 to 4°C increase in global
temperatures.

“I have always understood […] that once we reach the 3°C – 4°C range,
humanity’s survival on this planet will be put in jeopardy,” he said.

Cyclone Winston and Cyclone Pam which devastated Fiji and Vanuatu in recent
years were among the strongest tropical cyclones to ever make landfall in the
Southern Hemisphere. Fiji, an island nation from which Mr. Thomson hails, has
already begun relocating low-lying villages to higher ground, away from the
encroaching shoreline and the rising threat of storm surges.

“While the prognosis is dire, the scientific community assures us it is
possible to bend the curve on current trajectories, if we work together to
curb the growth of global greenhouse gas emissions,” Mr. Thomson said,
reiterating his call for all parties to the Paris Agreement to ratify it
without delay and for those that have already done so to deliver on their
commitments.

Speech: Together, we can build further
our partnerships for prosperity

Your Excellency, Governor Abubakar Sani Bello, and distinguished guests

I am delighted to be back here in Minna. This is my second visit during my
time in Nigeria. I think it’s important for foreign representatives to get
out of the capital of the countries in which they serve, even more so in a
country as large and diverse as Nigeria. The UK is firmly committed to its
relationship with Nigeria at the state level as well as the federal.

The theme of our event today is Prosperity – seizing the opportunities across
Nigeria, and tackling the barriers and the challenges that are currently
holding back the scope for growth, trade and investment. We are also able to
discuss initial findings from a report we have commissioned from PWC about
the business environment and opportunities at state-level –looking in detail
at Anambra, Edo, Ogun, and Niger.

We all know Nigeria’s potential. It is the largest economy in Africa. It is
set to be the 3rd most populous nation in the world by 2050. It is Africa’s
largest oil producer. It has fertile land; abundant natural resources; a
large internal market; and a young, energetic population, with a deserved
reputation for creativity and entrepreneurial spirit.
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The UK-Nigeria trading relationship has traditionally been very strong. A
number of UK companies are among the longest running international businesses
in Nigeria. We are consistently in the top 5 of Nigeria’s trade partners.
However, we used to be number 1, and the British High Commission in Abuja,
and our Deputy High Commission in Lagos, is committed to pushing us back up
the list, particularly as the UK embarks upon a new role in the world as we
leave the EU.

The growth required to rebuild this relationship cannot only come from the
major multinationals – it will be built on SMEs discovering Nigeria’s
opportunities, building new partnerships and bringing in expertise to super-
charge existing capacity.

We believe in the potential that Nigeria possesses, and we believe it can be
harnessed to create jobs and prosperity. But business is not charity.
Investors looking to put their time, energy, and money into new ventures
overseas have hundreds of places they could choose. To attract investors will
require developing a strong, credible and positive offering, and an enabling
approach from the government and government agencies.

Some of this lies with the Federal Government – and we commend their efforts
in this regard. The Economic Growth and Recovery Plan sets out an ambitious
range of targets for ensuring that Nigeria builds back better from recession.
And the 60-day plans for Enabling the Business Environment have already led
to some useful reductions in bureaucracy and streamlining of what used to be
some cumbersome business processes. More is required – and the UK is engaging
on several fronts to support these efforts.

But state level governments also have an important role to play. DFID
projects, such as GEMS, offer examples of how States can re-orientate their
offer to investors. No two states are the same, but some common themes
include: land reform and protection of ownership; active and accessible
investment promotion councils; transparency over tax and regulations; as well
as the commitment to building productive supply chains and supportive
infrastructure.

Initial findings from research we have supported emphasise the opportunity of
Niger State, with its significant land-mass, hydro-electric dams, as well as
huge potential in agriculture and mineral resources. Niger’s shea butter
production is famous, of course. But more investment is required to refine
production and packaging for an international market.

There have also been positive steps in improving the business environment –
with some significant moves up World Bank’s Subnational Doing Business
Rankings between 2010 and 2014, thanks to building additional capacity,
streamlining processes, and improving registration systems. Your Excellency,
with your business background, I am sure you will be keen to further improve
these rankings.

As with many other states in Nigeria – over-reliance on statutory allocations
from the federal level can lead to vulnerabilities. While this is a challenge
– it should also be an additional encouragement to take the bold steps



necessary to attract private sector investment, development, and growth to
diversify activity and enhance revenue generation. That is not to say it will
be easy – but I am confident that the detailed analysis, when available, will
offer several avenues for further discussion and debate. It will certainly
form part of our interactions with UK businesses, and can function as a
“calling card” for Niger State in engaging potential investors in a serious
conversation about the opportunities available here.

There is also a role for local businesses – which is why we are so pleased to
see many of you here with us today. You don’t need me to tell you how much
work it takes to make a business successful – or of the risks involved in
trying to grow in a difficult economic moment. What works in the short term
may not work in the long term. Nigeria’s great potential will only be
achieved through sustainable means. There may be what we call “quick wins”
through changing regulations, or through harnessing new, adaptive
technologies. Other issues may take longer to tackle in order to build
broader prosperity across the states and the country as a whole.

The UK is committed to supporting this – it is why we are here today. We
continue to work closely with the federal government on projects that can
impact the whole of the country. This includes DFID support to infrastructure
planning and management; policy development expertise; and pilot programmes
that offer models for success.

We will share the reporting that comes out of our current cooperation with
PWC – and we hope that this will be the start of productive discussions,
proposals, and action. We look forward to being able to continue this process
to attract more UK companies to Nigeria, and indeed here to Niger, to build
further our partnerships for prosperity.
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at Anambra, Edo, Ogun, and Niger.

We all know Nigeria’s potential. It is the largest economy in Africa. It is
set to be the 3rd most populous nation in the world by 2050. It is Africa’s
largest oil producer. It has fertile land; abundant natural resources; a
large internal market; and a young, energetic population, with a deserved
reputation for creativity and entrepreneurial spirit.
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number of UK companies are among the longest running international businesses
in Nigeria. We are consistently in the top 5 of Nigeria’s trade partners.
However, we used to be number 1, and the British High Commission in Abuja,
and our Deputy High Commission in Lagos, is committed to pushing us back up
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require developing a strong, credible and positive offering, and an enabling
approach from the government and government agencies.
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in this regard. The Economic Growth and Recovery Plan sets out an ambitious
range of targets for ensuring that Nigeria builds back better from recession.
And the 60-day plans for Enabling the Business Environment have already led
to some useful reductions in bureaucracy and streamlining of what used to be
some cumbersome business processes. More is required – and the UK is engaging
on several fronts to support these efforts.

But state level governments also have an important role to play. DFID
projects, such as GEMS, offer examples of how States can re-orientate their
offer to investors. No two states are the same, but some common themes
include: land reform and protection of ownership; active and accessible
investment promotion councils; transparency over tax and regulations; as well
as the commitment to building productive supply chains and supportive
infrastructure.
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Niger State, with its significant land-mass, hydro-electric dams, as well as
huge potential in agriculture and mineral resources. Niger’s shea butter
production is famous, of course. But more investment is required to refine
production and packaging for an international market.

There have also been positive steps in improving the business environment –
with some significant moves up World Bank’s Subnational Doing Business



Rankings between 2010 and 2014, thanks to building additional capacity,
streamlining processes, and improving registration systems. Your Excellency,
with your business background, I am sure you will be keen to further improve
these rankings.

As with many other states in Nigeria – over-reliance on statutory allocations
from the federal level can lead to vulnerabilities. While this is a challenge
– it should also be an additional encouragement to take the bold steps
necessary to attract private sector investment, development, and growth to
diversify activity and enhance revenue generation. That is not to say it will
be easy – but I am confident that the detailed analysis, when available, will
offer several avenues for further discussion and debate. It will certainly
form part of our interactions with UK businesses, and can function as a
“calling card” for Niger State in engaging potential investors in a serious
conversation about the opportunities available here.

There is also a role for local businesses – which is why we are so pleased to
see many of you here with us today. You don’t need me to tell you how much
work it takes to make a business successful – or of the risks involved in
trying to grow in a difficult economic moment. What works in the short term
may not work in the long term. Nigeria’s great potential will only be
achieved through sustainable means. There may be what we call “quick wins”
through changing regulations, or through harnessing new, adaptive
technologies. Other issues may take longer to tackle in order to build
broader prosperity across the states and the country as a whole.

The UK is committed to supporting this – it is why we are here today. We
continue to work closely with the federal government on projects that can
impact the whole of the country. This includes DFID support to infrastructure
planning and management; policy development expertise; and pilot programmes
that offer models for success.

We will share the reporting that comes out of our current cooperation with
PWC – and we hope that this will be the start of productive discussions,
proposals, and action. We look forward to being able to continue this process
to attract more UK companies to Nigeria, and indeed here to Niger, to build
further our partnerships for prosperity.

Press release: MPs’ outside interests:
Committee announces short review

The Committee met today and discussed the subject of MPs’ outside interests.

We will make a further submission on ‘reasonable limits’ for outside
interests to the Commons Committee on Standards’ on-going inquiry into the
Code of Conduct for MPs. We will be holding a short review to inform our
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submission. Given the public interest in these issues, we welcome
contributions from all interested parties. The Terms of Reference will be
available on our website next week.

It is for the Advisory Committee on Business Appointments, the Parliamentary
Commissioner for Standards, and the House of Commons Committee on Standards
to rule on individual cases.
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